
IS Midwinter Soiree 2009 Denver, Colorado 
 
The IS Midwinter Soiree took place on Friday, January 23, 2009 from 5 
to 7 p.m. at the Alto Denver Restaurant and was well attended with  
ninety-eight participants. We received 134 RSVP’s, and of these, 
seventy-six came to the Soiree and fifty-eight were “no shows”.   In 
addition, twenty-two people who had not sent RSVP’s attended the 
Soiree. 
 
The Alto Denver Restaurant donated two $25 gift certificates to their 
restaurant. Attendees used their business cards to enter the drawing 
and the winners were Emily Rimland (Penn State) and Rachel Bridgewater 
(Reed College). 
 
The Soiree went very smoothly. We did not sign a contract when we 
initially made arrangements with the restaurant and later found that 
the restaurant would not honor the original agreement. After 
renegotiations, the ACRL Information Section was required to give the 
restaurant a refundable deposit but the deposit was returned after the 
Soiree so there was no actual cost to us. Several waiters/waitresses 
were assigned to our room at the restaurant and took orders, so it was 
not necessary for attendees to stand in line at the bar. The food was 
quite good and appetizers were $8. Attendees paid for their own 
appetizers and drinks. Although the restaurant said that attendees 
would be required to pay cash and credit cards were not allowed for 
drinks and appetizers, they did allow attendees to use credit cards. 
 
The IS Soiree Facebook account did not recruit many additional 
attendees but some people who had already sent in RSVPs corresponded 
through Facebook.  
 
The co-chairs staffed a table near the door of the soiree room and 
checked in attendees, handed out name tags, and partnered hosts and 
new attendees. The Soiree seemed to go well and we were pleased with 
the attendance. 
 
Lyda Ellis (University of North Colorado) and Jan Loechell Turner 
(Regis University, Denver), Co-Chairs, Local Arrangements Committee 
 
 
Statistics 
 
Attendees= 98 
RSVP = 134 (76 of these attended) 
Attendees with no RSVP= 22 
No shows = 58 
Requested host = 17 
Hosts = 8 
First time attendees = 26 
 
 
 



 


